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	File ID: 24-1255
	Caption: Resolution approving use of American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds to transition airport fire truck 2 from AFFF to F3 foam.

	Staff/Department Responsible: Airport
	Requestor: Jeff Tripp, Airport Director
	Location: La Crosse Regional Airport
	Summary/Purpose: The Airport is requesting council authorization to use a portion of available city American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds to transition airport fire truck 2 (FOX2) from Aqueous Film Forming Foam (AFFF) to the recently approved alternative F3 foam as part of the airport’s PFAS remediation program efforts.

	Background: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) mandated the use of firefighting foam containing Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS), known as Aqueous Film Forming Foam (AFFF), because of its effectiveness in fighting aircraft fires.  However, per the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), certain PFAS can cause serious health problems.   FAA encourages the expeditious transition from PFAS-containing AFFF to the new F3 foam.  

Airport fire truck FOX 2 requires a complete clean out to remove and dispose of all AFFF residue to prepare the unit to use the new F3 foam. In addition, project funding will also include the disposal of the remaining AFFF stock, purchase of replacement fire hoses for FOX 2, and the purchase of F3 foam for FOX 2.  

	Fiscal Impact: The Airport is requesting use of city ARPA funds, Interest Income Received line item, in an amount not to exceed $80,000 for the estimated remediation costs of $70,216.45 plus an adequate contingency (see attached).   Federal/state grants are not available to fund this project.

	Staff Recommendation: The Airport Department recommends approval.



